03/26/14

The Directorate's Crack Negotiation Team Has Again Negotiated the COE Mitigation Hatcheries Into Closure Status?

Mr. Ashe, Dr. Gould, Ms. Dohner, Ms. Walsh, 

In the FY 2012 budget the Directorate removed $6.3 million from the "National Fish Hatchery Operations" account (page FAR-8 of the attached FY 2012 Budget Justification). The money was removed specifically from the mitigation hatcheries. This money is operations money only and does not include any money for hatchery maintenance, deferred maintenance or equipment. 

The FY 2012 Budget Justification clearly shows that no mitigation hatchery maintenance or equipment money was removed from the Fisheries budget (page FAR 25 of the attached FY 2012 Budget Justification). The maintenance money remaining in the Fisheries budget would not be used by or for any of those mitigation hatcheries seeking reimbursable funding from the Corps of Engineers, Tennessee Valley Authority etc. The maintenance money for those hatcheries must come out of the reimbursable. The maintenance money remaining in the Fisheries maintenance budget would be used for the other hatcheries. In reality the Fisheries maintenance budget would provide a greater benefit for fewer hatcheries.

The Directorate further broke down the amount of operations money removed from the Fisheries budget for each of the agencies involved in mitigation activities (page 1 of the attached "Qs and As" for FY 2012 Fisheries Budget). Those agencies were the Corps of Engineers; Tennessee Valley Authority; Central Utah Project Completion Act and the Bonneville Power Administration. The breakdown of the total amount of operations money involved for each of the agencies was as follows:

U. S. Army Corps of Engineers
$4,700,000.

Tennessee Valley Authority
$835,000.

Central Utah Project Completion Act
$715,000.

Bonneville Power Administration
$40,000.
                          Total
$6,290,000.

The Directorate determined that the amount of operations money removed from the "National Fish Hatchery Operations" account for the COE mitigation hatcheries was $4.7 million. As previously mentioned no maintenance money was removed from the Fisheries program's maintenance account. So - in order for the COE mitigation hatcheries to be fully funded and not proposed for closure the FY 2015 the COE reimbursable must include both operations and maintenance money. The reimbursable must be $6.0 million. 

The only people that are excited that the FY 2015 COE reimbursable is $4.7 million are members of the Directorate. For the fourth year in a row this Directorate has negotiated the COE mitigation hatcheries into closure status! 

Rick Nehrling 

